

9-1-1 association of central oklahoma governments

Chair Mark Hamm Moore Councilmember

Vice-Chair Ken Bartlett Del City Vice Mayor

Secretary/Treasurer Elizabeth Waner Edmond Councilmember

Executive Director John G. Johnson

## **MEMORANDUM**

DATE:

June 23, 2017

TO:

City Council/Board of Trustees/City Clerks and County Commissioners

FROM:

John G. Johnson, Executive Director

SUBJECT:

9-1-1 Service Fee Resolution for Calendar Year 2018

Your City Council/Board of Trustees or County Commission will need to give immediate consideration to the attached resolution/ordinance relating to providing 9-1-1 service during calendar year 2018. The resolution pertains to establishment of the 9-1-1 service fee rate to be collected through the landline (traditional) telephone bills for the calendar year 2018.

Fees collected by wireless and VoIP phone companies are established under a separate statute and are not covered by this resolution/ordinance.

To enable collection of the locally authorized service fee on landline telephone bills to pay for E9-1-1 service, each local government must approve a resolution/ordinance, on an annual basis, to set the actual fee *and* through 9-1-1 ACOG, notify the appropriate ILEC or CLEC telephone companies by September 1, 2017.

Please mail a signed copy of your approved resolution before August 1 to:

Vellamae Fogarty, 9-1-1 ACOG 9-1-1 Association of Central Oklahoma Governments 4205 N. Lincoln Boulevard Oklahoma City, OK 73105

If you have any questions, please contact Vellamae Fogarty, 234-2264.